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Minutes – General Meeting (April 2011)

Date:

April 19th, 2011 

Place: 
Western Continuing Studies, Second Floor at CitiPlaza

Topic: 
Toastmasters Education Program / Public Speaking

Present:
Donna Moore (UWO); Kym Wolfe (LMFRC); Pedro Almelda (LDCSB); Alice Brona (LACW); Amanda Burdick (LLSC); Jane Ellyatt (City of London - OW); Lisa Holic (WIL); Beverley Payne (TVDSB); Heather Jeffery (Hutton House); Henry Kooy (City of London); Gloria Pickering (Goodwill); Jenny Stapleton (Concordia College); Carolyn Young (UWO CE); Nancy McQuillan and Tom Crouch (LEHC).

1. Welcome & Introductions:
Tom Crouch welcomed everyone to the Western Continuing Studies location.  Carolyn Young (Acting Director of Western Continuing Studies) was welcomed and introduced, as was Pedro Almelda, Trustee of the London District Catholic School Board.

2. Speakers / Topic:
Prior to presenting, LCAE members Kym Wolfe (LMFRC) and Donna Moore (UWO) gave an overview about the topic of public speaking, and how this topic may have induced fear for many people.  They proposed that LCAE members would learn skills and structures to better present thoughts and opinions, from running a meeting or preparing a presentation, to impromptu speaking.

YouTube video – “How to Do an Impromptu Speech.”

The discussion began after a brief viewing of the YouTube Clip “How to Do an Impromptu Speech.”  Viewers were asked to notice what we liked about the speaker’s style, and/or what - if anything - we’d recommend the speaker to work on.  Some key points from the video clip included:

· “The Airplane Flight”: Just like an airplane flight, a speech should have a “Take Off” (Introduction), “Flight” (2-3 key points), and a “Nice, Smooth Landing” (Conclusion).

· Notably, as a speaker, a bumpy crash landing is not recommended!

The consensus was that the presenter ‘practiced what he preached’ and seemed friendly, open and approachable.  His body language was sitting instead of standing, which seemed odd to some, but his eye contact and friendly style worked for most people.

Donna demonstrated further that Carolyn and Kym had been discussing Toastmasters’ Impromptu speeches before the meeting, and how one of the key reasons Kym had joined Toastmasters was to “Think better on [her] feet.”  She shared that Kym had been facilitating for years, but hadn’t been completely “in the moment” and up until coming to Toastmasters, couldn’t consistently remember what she had said when she had spoken in the past.  Toastmasters changed all that for Kym.

Whether 5 minutes or 50 minutes, Toastmasters can help with public speaking.

Donna explained further that Toastmasters is designed to help individuals with their public speaking on a number of levels:

· Help with “Word Whiskers” (a.k.a. “Ums…” and “Ahs…”)

· Feedback that is positive, and advice that is helpful, i.e. using metaphors and stories to create a more visual style (which will likely reach more people in the audience)

· Speaking on a moment’s notice [e.g. Pedro from LDCSB introducing himself to new people before the meeting, or simply the everyday acts of answering the phone, at meetings in front of a group, or – as Bev called them – “Can you Do…?” hallway conversations].  

The challenge when in these situations is to get to the point, and make sure your message is received properly.  If there is no beginning, middle and end to your conversations, challenges are inherent with regards to distractions, focus, appropriate responses, information stored in short-term vs. long-term memory, etc.

The PRES Technique
Donna provided a handout re: How to Structure Information.

The PRES Technique consists of 4 steps:

1. Stating your Point
2. Stating your Reason (i.e. Why you feel that way)

3. Stating an Example (e.g. many possibilities to support your key points, including personal stories, stats, and quotes)

4. Quick Summary to finish it off.

Lisa Holic informed the group that this approach is similar to the GED Essay format, which is also a great framework for writing in any way.  

Donna suggested that we should use the PRES framework always to get better at it.  Donna confided that this technique gave her the confidence to give tight, impactful talks.

Demonstration of PRES
Donna provided slips of paper to the group, saying that on the slips was a topic we could speak about for 60 seconds, and she challenged each speaker to stand up when talking to the group.  Some topics included: Procrastination (Amanda), Mistakes (Jane), Dressing for Success (Bev), Glasses (Carolyn), Children (Henry), Unemployment (Alice), Humour (Nancy), School (Pedro), and Travel (Lisa).  

Everyone presented their opinions on their topics, and Donna and Kym provided feedback to each speaker.  Feedback covered things like “Word Whiskers” (Ums and Ahs), vocal variety and pace, facial expressions, hand gestures, posing questions to the audience as a tool for introduction, using supportive examples as a prop (i.e. when talking about glasses), eye contact, etc.

The feedback was detailed and helpful for each individual, and it was noted that at Toastmasters, even the evaluator is evaluated after each speech.

Donna and Kym seemed to agree that sometimes “Ah’s” aren’t bad per se, as long as it’s not too often.  Pauses are more encouraged in Toastmasters, but it takes practice.

Handouts
Kym and Donna handed 4 handouts to the group:

1. Impromptu Speaking: PRES Technique

2. Five Minute Speech Preparation Worksheet

3. Objectives of the 10 Projects in the Toastmasters Competent Communicator (CC) Program (Ice Breaker, Organization, Getting to the Point, Word Selection, Body Language, Vocal Variety, Research of Information, Visual Aids, Power to Persuade others, Inspiring Your Audience / 8-10 Minutes)
4. List of London Toastmaster Clubs, from www.toastmasters.org
Donna reviewed the handouts, focusing on the importance of stories, quotes, statistics, newspaper articles in minor supporting points, and suggesting opening a speech AFTER these points.  Other suggestions for a catchy introduction would be:

· Engaging the audience by asking them Questions

· Using Humour (takes preparation)

· Saying something shocking

Finally, Donna and Kym suggested a “Call to Action” Conclusion:

· Try to persuade someone to get to agree with your point of view

· Inspire others to Think, Do or Feel differently

· Use a Final Point to persuade them

Kym, Donna and Jane – all members of Toastmasters – agree that Toastmasters is a very organized, supportive environment that helps people with their basic communication skills.  Donna particularly likes how the group teaches members to “Be Real,” noting how the YouTube presenter was very real, and how it’s easier to learn and teach this way.  Using colourful word pictures is a helpful way to picture oneself in another situation.

Kym gave a Summary about Toastmasters, saying that a manual is provided, including speech projects and formulas.  The very first speech will likely consist of a “Tell us about Yourself” topic.  A speech is evaluated, and the evaluation is evaluated as well.  Kym encouraged all members to come to a Toastmasters meeting, and told a story of a female member in Toastmasters whose golf game improved drastically due to better confidence!

3. Q & A:
· Costs vary from club to club: i.e. London Talbot (Kym’s club) costs approximately $150/year; meetings are held once per week, and there are usually 20+ members per group, though not all members come to every single meeting. 

· If a new person joins Toastmasters, they are provided with a Mentor for the first while.

· Toastmasters is entirely volunteer-driven.  There are Executive committees at each club, though no physical office.

· “Good Taste Prevails” in Toastmasters – no inappropriate rants.

· Best advice for “panic” and anxiety before speaking: Practice Makes Perfect / Let the “butterflies fly in formation” or breathing with your back against the wall, running in place, stretching, Reiki (shaking it off), chatting with the audience before talking for a more personal connection, meditation, yoga, or engaging with different faces in the audience as you’re speaking, as if it were a conversation.

4. Closing Remarks:
· Tom Crouch provided closing remarks, noting how valuable Toastmasters is to us as educators, to get better with presenting in any crowd.  Learners can also benefit from this approach:

· Having a beginning, middle and end when making points in a speech

· GED writing style

· Avoiding “rambling” when in the public eye

· Getting good feedback in a positive way!

5. Membership Announcements / Agency Updates:
Beverley Payne – Thames Valley District School Board – Continuing Education / ESL in the Workplace – Bev provided a summary of the Workplace Language Training program, saying 7 companies have been involved with them from January to March 2011.  Program funding comes to an end in December, and there is no cost to the employer.  The program has been successful and exists completely from grant money.  ESL Training is taught to individuals at the worksite, on a flexible schedule anytime between 7:30am till 6pm.  She is appealing to all LCAE members to have more employers involved with this training before the program ends in December.  For more information, please go to the website: http://www.tvdsb.ca/AAEducation.cfm
Nancy McQuillan - LEHC – The LEHC Spring Dance will be held on Friday, May 13th – she is selling tickets to anyone interested, and mentioned how fun the event was last year.

Pedro Almelda - LDCSB – Pedro mentioned that the LDCSB will have a new web page this fall, and asked members to visit it and please give feedback in October.

Kym Wolfe - LMFRC – The LMFRC again partnered with Orchestra London for a free concert that will be held on Tuesday evening, May 31st at Centennial Hall. This is a Salute to troops and their families, sponsored by General Dynamics who wants to open it to the public.  Please come and enjoy – more information will be on the LMFRC website shortly.

Jane Ellyatt - OW – Online applications have started for Ontario Works.  For more information, please visit: www.ontario.ca/socialassistance
Lisa Holic - WIL – Re: the GED Program, Lisa and Ann Walker are doing cross training.  They are keeping busy and things are going well.

6. Other Business:
· The LCAE Learner Awards ceremony will be held Thursday, May 12th.  

· Place: Wolf Hall in City Plaza

· Time:  Music begins at 1:30, the ceremony goes from 2-4, the reception is held from 4-5 in the Stevenson Hunt Room across from the Hall, on the first floor.

· There are 14 nominations that have been submitted so far… 

· The LCAE AGM will be held on June 28th at LEHC, Northland Mall, from 3:30 to 5:30p.m… Please mark your calendars now, and see you there!

7. Adjournment.
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